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GENERAL MEETING & LUNCHEON 
 

Monday, June 6, 2022 @ 11:00 AM 
LUNCHEON COST - $20.00 

MENU 
Ham with Pineapple Glaze, Yams, Green Beans 

Spinach Salad 
Bread and Butter 

Dessert – Ice Cream and Cookies 
 

PROGRAM 
Installation of 2022-2023 Board 

 
RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST 

For reservations please Call, Text or E-Mail  
by 5 PM Thurs., June 2nd    

Cancellation deadline: Friday, June 3rd  @ 10 AM. 
 

Margaret Neighbors      714 535-6532 
mneighbors@prodigy.net 

. 
Barry Aerni              714 878-1634 

barryaerni@gmail.com 
 

We are responsible to our caterer for all lunches 
ordered. A reservation made is a reservation paid! 

If you do not cancel in time, you will be asked 
to pay the full cost. 

 
LUNCHEON CHAIRMAN: Pat Herman 

DECORATIONS: All Members 
 

LUNCHEON COMMITTEE: 
All Members 
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The Ebell Club of Anaheim 

EBELLAIRE 
 

 President:  Pam Hilton                       June 2022 

QUICK VIEW OF JUNE EVENTS 
6/6     General Meeting 11 AM 
6/8 President’s Lunch !! 11:30 AM 
6/14 Mexican Train 1 PM (It’s BACK!) 

6/15 Board Meeting 10 AM 
6/20 Hand & Foot 1 PM 
6/22     Book Club 1 PM 
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The Dean’s Message 
 

The President’s Message 

 
 

Hello	Ladies,		
	
What	a	nice	time	I’ve	had	and	what	a	learning	
experience	it	has	been	serving	on	the	Board	as	
your	Dean	for	the	past	two	years.		
	
I	have	met	some	wonderful	women	from	other	
clubs	at	our	District	meetings	and	learned	how	
important	women’s	clubs	have	been	to	our	state	
and	national	histories.		
	
But,	I	now	hand	the	torch	over	to	our	new	Dean,	
Mimi	Peralta,	knowing	she’ll	do	a	great	job…	and	
slide	over	to	being	your	new	Recording	Secretary.		
	
I	want	to	express	my	thanks	to	everyone	on	the	
Board	and	recognize	the	great	job	they	are	doing,	
not	just	on	the	Board	but	also	the	projects	they	
have	taken	on.	Thank	you	for	all	your	hard	work!	
You’re	terrific!		
	
See	you	at	the	June	meeting!	
	
Your	Dean,	
	
Susan	Hernandez	

Ladies,		
	
Can’t	believe	another	year	has	gone	by	and	we’re	
wrapping	things	up	for	the	year	so	we	can	start	fresh	in	
September.		
	
I	am	honored	to	have	been	your	President	for	the	last	
three	years	and	look	forward	to	another	year	serving	
you.	We	have	a	great	board	going	forward	and	lots	of	
plans	in	the	works.		
	
Your	Board	will	continue	to	work	over	the	summer.	
Among	the	things	we’ll	tackle	is	re-roofing	the	club	
house,	improving	wheelchair	and	scooter	access	to	the	
club	house	(more	about	this	at	a	later	date),	planning	
events,	activities	and	fundraisers,	and	investing	funds	
for	the	future.		
	
We	plan	to	have	a	Wine	&	Paint	night	in	October	and	
hopefully,	another	later	in	the	year.	We	will	also	be	
asking	Alfredo	Rolando	Ortiz	to	return	for	a	fundraiser.	
We	want	to	have	regular	social	evenings	at	the	club	
house	and	perhaps	an	afternoon	High	Tea…	or	two.	
Another	event	we	plan	to	have	is	a	garage	sale	and	invite	
the	community	to	participate.		
	
More	Sections	are	coming	back	in	September	with	
Quilling	resuming	and	Carol	Schott	is	starting	a	Crafts	
Section.	We’ll	be	sending	you	a	questionnaire	as	to	
whether	you’d	attend	and	what	your	craft/interest	is.		
	
And	finally,	I	invite	you	to	be	my	guest	at	the	President’s	
luncheon	on	Wednesday,	June	8th.	Yes,	I	know	it’s	just	
after	the	general	meeting	but	with	the	club	house	
booked	and	my	schedule,	that	was	the	available	date.		
	
See	you	at	the	General	Meeting	June	6th!		
		
Pam	Hilton,	President		
“Back	to	the	Future!”	
#Ebellstrong	

. 

Save the Date 
 

PRESIDENT’S LUNCHEON 
Wednesday, June 8thth @ 11:30AM 

Details Below 
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SAVE	THE	DATE!	
General Meetings: 
6/6/22    Installation of 2022-2023 Officers 

Special Events 
6/8/22    President’s Luncheon 

 

 

2022-2023 DUES REMINDER 
 

Dues for the 2022-2023 club year are 
payable by June 1st:  
 
$60.00 – Pick up yearbook at the September 

General Meeting   
$62.00 – If you want yearbook mailed to you. 
 
You can now pay via credit card if you come 
to the club house or attend a meeting. 
 
Payment after October 1, 2022 will require a 
reinstatement fee of $25. 
 
Make your check out to “The Ebell Club 
of Anaheim” and mail to: 

 
Pamela Miles, Financial Secretary           
16020 Abajo Circle,  
Fountain Valley, CA 92708     
Phone: 714-624-4606 

 
NOTE:  If we do not receive your dues 

payment by July 15, we will not be able to 
include you in the yearbook. 

  Your	Board	for	2022-2023:	
 

President:   Pam Hilton 

1st VP/Dean:    Mimi Peralta 

2nd VP/Membership Alyce Whieldon 

3rd  VP/Sections: Tess Rupe 

Recording Secretary: Susan Hernandez 

Treasurer: Patricia (Potsy) Frank 

Financial Secretary: Pam Miles 

House Chairman: Helenee Cruz 

Special Events: Pat Ogren 

Trustee: Pat Herman 

 Carol Schott 

 
Please come and welcome your new  

Board of Directors at the June meeting. 

 
 
The lawsuit, “Claudia King vs. Ebell Club of 

Anaheim” has been settled. While there was no 

substance to Ms. King’s claims, it would have 
cost the club a considerable amount of money to 

continue with a court trial. There will be no 

further contact with Mrs. King.  

 
The Foster Care Auxiliary of Orange County is a 

proactive group of foster parents, social workers 
and community members dedicated to working 

together to provide high quality care to 
dependent children, foster parent support, 

legislative advocacy and continuing education. 
 

Your generosity is always appreciated.  
 

NOTE: PLEASE USE THE EBELL FORM WHEN 
DONATING so we get the credit! The forms are 

available at the club house. 
 

Mimi Peralta, Chair 
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Our Scholarship Recipients: 
 

1. Aspen Duong: Does drawing and loves to sing and 
dance. Has Cerebral Palsy and Beal Syndrome. 

 
2. Melonie Juarez: Majoring in Art, Design and 

Animation. Going to Ringling College. 
 

3. Antonio Martinez Fragozo: Plays in the band and 
plans to be a music teacher. His instruments 
include piccolo, flute, oboe, alto saxophone and 
others. 

 
4. Merlene Gomez: Animator and cartoonist. Going 

to Fullerton College and hopes for Walt Disney 
Studio. 

 
5. Andrea Perez Mendoza: Teaches Indigenous 

dance at a local community center.  
 

6. Beneliz Sanchez: Dances in Ballet Folklorico and 
has been dancing since he was ten years old.  

 

 
 

 

 

President’s Luncheon 
 

You are invited to enjoy a fun, relaxing 
luncheon with your Ebell friends on 
Wednesday, June 8th at 11:30AM. 

 
This is my thank you for being members  

of the Ebell Club of Anaheim and 
supporting the organization. 

 
MENU: 

 
Salmon with lemon butter 

Wild rice pilaf 
Asian Salad 

Lemon Squares & Sherbet 
 

Please RSVP to Barry Aernie or 
Margaret Neighbors 
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SUNDAY 

 
MONDAY 

 
TUESDAY 

 
WEDNESDAY 

 
THURSDAY 

 
FRIDAY 

 
SATURDAY 

29 30 31 1 2 3 4 
  

        
 

 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

  

10:00 AM Set-up 
11 AM Meeting 

 
 

 

President’s 
Luncheon 
11:30 AM 

 

  
 

 
 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
  

 
 

1PM 
Mexican Train 
 

 

10:00 AM 
Board Meeting 
 
 

   

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
 1 PM 

Hand & Foot 
 

  

1PM 
Book Club 
 

 
 
 

  

26 27 28 29 30 1 2 
 
 

   
    

 
 

 

  

 
 
 

 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING / September 12, 2022 @ 11AM 

 
JALORA’S PIGGIES! 

 

 

Don’t forget to feed Jalora’s Piggies on the 

luncheon tables! This is one of our long-

term projects. Your contributions lead to 

our reward: the smiles on the faces of the 

deserving children and adults in Anaheim 

through the Family Justice Center. 
 

 

 
Margaret Neighbors June 28 

 
 

 
PRAYERS NEEDED  
 

* Long-time member, Bonnie Kirkwood, passed away 
on April 24, 2022. 

*  Please continue to say prayers for Bev Sahlstedt as 
well as Helenee Cruz.  

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Ebell Club of Anaheim 
P.O. Box 4351, Anaheim, CA 92803  
714-776-1341 
theebellclubofanaheim@gmail.com 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECTION HAPPENINGS 
 

We have a variety of sections for all Ebell members to participate in throughout the month. Please plan to 
attend each at least once so you know what you’re missing and then can join in regularly! Our Section 
Schedule is as follows:  

 
4th Wednesday of the Month          Book Club @ 1:00 p.m.       Next Meeting June 22  

3rd Monday of the Month          Hand & Foot @ 1:00 p.m.       Next Meeting June 20   
2nd Tuesday of the Month          Mexican Train Dominoes @ 1 p.m.     Next Meeting June 14 
2rd Thursday of the Month                   Quilling @ 1:00 p.m.                               Suspended until September   
 

 

 

 

 
       


